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Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:06 AM on 30 Jun 2015 from Mr Keith Kidney.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land North East Of Skimmingdish Lane Launton Oxfordshire 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Development of up to 48,308sqm of employment floorspace (Class B1c, B2, B8 and ancillary B1a uses), the siting of buildings to the south of the site, servicing and circulation areas, vehicular and pedestrian access from Skimmingdish Lane and landscaping 

	Case Officer:
	Andrew Lewis 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Keith Kidney

	Email:
	

	Address:
	13 The Poplars, Launton, Oxfordshire OX26 5DW



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer made comments neither objecting to or supporting the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Whilst not objecting to this planning application, there are a number of areas that need very
careful examination. In particular the undermentioned.

The Transport Assessment states that there are S5 buses to and from Bicester to Boston road every 15 mins. This gives the impression that the proposed development is well served by local transport. However, there are only TWO buses per hour, approx. 30 mins apart. It also states in the conclusion that the buses stop at both railway stations. This is not true. They stop at Bicester North only.
The TA also states there are no road safety issues. However, there have been 3
accidents in the past 2/3 months in Skimmingdish Lane, Launton Roundabout, Charbridge Lane. All three have taken out lamp posts. (Injuries not known).
I'm not sure how the average speeds were ascertained. It depends where the speed sensors were placed. You could achieve these results if the sensors were placed near the roundabouts and traffic had just entered and not reached the speed limit.
Skimmingdish Lane is a proposed strategic road. This stretch of road will eventually probably need to be dualed. 
There is no need for a new priority T-junction with a designated right-turn lane. The solution is for all vehicles leaving the site to turn left; all vehicles arriving enter from the right. Traffic wishing to travel in the opposite direction use the appropriate roundabouts. 
The developers state that they do not at this stage know who will occupy these premises. If this is so the TA is useless. With approx 100 HGV bays these units will be used 24/7/365. You don't build warehouses like this on spec.
With regards the FRA, surely permission cannot be given for surface water to be channelled into Langford Brook. The volume would be massive. The site currently absorbs surface water naturally. In 2009 the EA spent a lot of money clearing the Brook, using special equipment to ensure that wildlife and the ecology were not endangered. This was to "Reduce the incidence of flooding". (Reduce not eliminate). With the Gavray Drive development also wishing to divert all surface water into the Brook, along with the fact that the water flow has been further slowed due to the growth of reeds/vegetation, increased flooding is a near certainty. Developers seem to view it as a sewer. 
I hope this planning application is given close scrutiny.




